

## Chief Financial Officer and Section 151 Officer Chris Ward

From: Richard Wood, Accountant – Structure, Data Quality & FOI, County Hall, Newport, Isle of Wight, PO30 1UD

Tel (01983) 821000 ext 6367

Fax (01983) 823603

Email richard.wood@iow.gov.uk

DX 56361 Newport (Isle of Wight)

Web www.iwight.com

Our Ref: iw19/8/15714

Your Ref:

16th August 2019

Dear Ms Greenall

Re: Freedom of Information Request iw19/8/15714

Thank you for your information request dated 14th August 2019.

Please find below the information you have requested.

I would like to request the amount spent on temporary (agency) unqualified social care roles between 1st April 2018 - 31st March 2019 by the local authority.

If you could advise the agency spend on Adults services unqualified roles & Agency spend on Children's services unqualified roles by the local authority for the last financial year.

No money was spent by the Isle of Wight Council on temporary unqualified social care roles between 1<sup>st</sup> April 2018 – 31<sup>st</sup> March 2019.

Some of the information that we provide in response to Freedom of Information Act requests may be subject to copyright protection. In most cases the copyright will be owned by the Isle of Wight Council. The copyright in other information may be owned by another person or organization, as indicated on the information itself.

You are free to use any information supplied for your own non-commercial, research, or private study purposes. However, if you intend to use the information for other reasons, please contact the Corporate Information Unit for advice.

Please contact me again if you require any further assistance on this matter and I will do my best to provide relevant help and advice.

If you have any complaints in respect of your information request, please write to the Corporate Information Unit at the above address, or complete the on-line appeals form that can be found at www.iwight.com/information. If your complaint is not resolved to your complete satisfaction, you have the ultimate right, once you have exhausted the internal appeals process, to appeal to the Information Commissioner.

Yours sincerely

Richard J Wood

Richard Wood Accountant – Structure, Data Quality & FOI